Approved Minutes September 19th, 2023
Stanton Township Board Meeting

Attending: Supervisor, Bob Benson; Vice-Chair, Karen Slininger; Treasurer, Mary Lundell; Clerk, Cheryle Peters; Road Manager, Danny Lundell; Ken Burns attended via Zoom; Jenelle Sternitsky attended online.  
Vice-Chair, Karen Slininger, called the meeting to order at 7pm. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. She called to reveal any conflicts of interest. No conflicts were revealed.  
Review of Agenda: A few moments were taken to review the agenda for the evening. Ken Burns requested a review of a call from Jim Polinga, representing Nate’s Garage on 1471 310th Street.  
Approval of Minutes From August 15th, 2023: Ken Burns made a motion to approve the August 15th minutes as written. Bob Benson seconded the motion; the motion passed 3/0. 
Public to Speak: 
Cheryle Peters made a recommendation, to the Town Board, to initiate a Text Amendment (page 25, letter c.) to the Township Ordinance that would adopt Goodhue County language for Side setbacks in the Township’s A-2 Zoning district; Goodhue County uses 30 feet for the Side setback controls in its A-2 Zoning District. Livestock use would require 100 feet all around.  

She noted that 50 foot side setbacks would be a compromise consistent with some of the research findings of the Planning Commission’s Rezone Project Report.  She also noted that at least two applicants had recent difficulty satisfying the current 100 foot side setbacks of properties zoned A-2, yet, with smaller non-conforming lot sizes. 
Danny Lundell, 33100 42nd Avenue, stated that he supported adopting township controls in a way that would bring them closer to Goodhue County controls.  Some brief discussion ensued regarding the backgrounds of zoning controls, in general.  
Zoning Requests:
Tim Kurtz, 32001 Oxford Mill Road, did not attend to make a request for a Setback Variance hearing to construct an accessory building 38x48 on Parcel #410251601 in the township’s A-2 Zoning District.  
Clerk’s Report: 

1. Cheryle reported that she has continued to receive updates from, Mr. Robert Perkins,   regarding contamination of soil-; a new contractor, Aaron Roski, reported that he has received approval for the soil disposal and is working on coordinating the dig efforts; he will let everyone when it will be scheduled.  The end of September has been targeted as a completion date.  Ken added that some specifics regarding the work in progress have been called out by the new contractor.  Overall, the reports are more encouraging.  
2. Cheryle reported that the Whitson Variance Split had been recorded with Goodhue County.
3. Cheryle reported that the Xcel Excavation Permit Request has been postponed until 2024.

      4.   Cheryle reported that she had sent correspondence to the Goodhue County Coop Electric  
            Association regarding unauthorized excavating on two locations.  She stated that their board meets   
            monthly and that she had requested a response.

Bob Benson made a motion to accept the Clerk’s Report, as stated. Karen Slininger seconded the motion.  The motion passed 3/0.

Beginning Balance $389,878.34
	Receipts 
	$451.49

	Disbursed
	$16,578.05

	Ending Balance 
	$373,751.78

	August, 2022
	$369,577.12


Treasurer’s Report:

Mary Lundell recited the township’s “receipts and disbursements”, August  31st, 2023, including a total. She then submitted the Cash Control Report and Statement of Receipts, Disbursements and Balances (Schedule 1 YTD) and requested that the supervisors sign it.  They did so.  The Clerk’s reconciliation of the bank statement and Cash Control Report were submitted for Supervisors’ review and signature, as well.
A brief year to date review, of historic Fund balances, was made.  The monthly Ending Balance for August 2022 was noted as $369,574.12. Mary called for any questions.  Mary reported that some receipts from Property Taxes will represent an amount in the conversion process of the new county software.  This will be entered into the record for September, per the email that she had received from the Goodhue County Auditor Treasurer’s office.    
Mary confirmed that Northfield Township had sent a check for their share of the cost of added gravel to Goodhue Avenue according to the line road agreement.  
Bob Benson made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report, as stated.  Ken Burns seconded the motion. The motion passed 3/0.  
Building Report: Cheryle offered the following list drafted for some incidental building maintenance:
1. Mats In The Entrance Hall Area and Door Area, Cleaned Or Replaced.
2. Remove Sign Posting Shelter Unit

3. Front Door Needs Paint

4. Weeds Near the Front Entry Door

5. Mulching Same Area Near Front Entry Door

6. Clear Back Room of Racking For Electrician Access

7. Add File Drawer Separators/Supports

Karen read the list aloud. Some brief discussion ensued.  
Ken Burns made a motion to purchase floor mats not to exceed $600.  Bob Benson seconded the motion. The motion passed 3/0.  Karen Slininger made a motion to accept the Building Report; Bob Benson seconded the motion.  The motion passed 3/0.

Road Report:
1. Amanda Luther’s request for warning signs on 57th Avenue Way, per 6-20-17 meeting minutes, was reviewed.  It was determined that those particular sign placements would not be required.

2. Cheryle reported that she had sent Denise Jacobson a culvert document, per Denise’s request. Danny reported that the driveway needs some shaping; he stated that he had explained this to the excavation contractor.  

3. Danny reported a need to remove a dead tree near the Dan and Peggy Lake home.  Danny has requested assistance from a tree removal contractor; no response as of yet.     

4. Danny reported that he had called Gopher One for markings near Steve Lorentz’s home; the ditch work had been delayed due to scheduling for the preliminary site work.    
5. Ken Burns reported that Jim Polinga had called to report ruts in 310th Street near Nate’s Garage. Ken reported good discussion with Mr. Polinga regarding the subject of runoff from the parking lot to the township road; Mr. Polinga stated that a consult with Bill Robinson was in the works.  
Bob Benson made a motion to purchase a traffic counting device, not to exceed, $2500.  Ken Burns seconded the motion; the motion passed 3/0.

 Bob Benson reported that he had approved a field access off of Oxford Mill Road.  
Ken Burns made a motion to accept the Road Report as stated.  Bob Benson seconded the motion.  The motion passed 3/0.   
Old Business: 
1. Technology Report Proposed Order – Karen Slininger reported that she had contacted Mitch, from Cannon Computers, for prices on printers and scanner for the clerk and treasurer. She reported that there had been multiple delays and likely the township will do their own shopping; Ken Burns encouraged the use of a docking station for the adaptation of devices such as laptops, keyboards and multiple monitors.  Some discussion ensued regarding needs and procurement.  The Treasurer’s lap top is due for an update; a docking station is also recommended for that system, as well.    
2. Troy Gilchrist’s document for an Ice and Snow Removal Policy format was reviewed and edited as a second draft, including some discussion, for further review October 17th.

3.  The ad for Road Crew Hire was reviewed for placement in the on-line Beacon and on the township’s   
     website and possibly a type of social media. 
4.  Mary Lundell requested Planning Commission agendas provided earlier than the evening before the  

     meeting. Cheryle replied that she does her best.

New Business:  

1. A Variance worksheet was reviewed for use as a supporting document when processing applications for variances, information, requests, controlling factors, minutes and justifications for decisions.  Ken Burns submitted the format as a way to uphold and sustain zoning decisions made by township officials.  The two page single sheet could be used by Planning Commissioners to indicate their findings and observations, sent to the Town Board Supervisors.    
2. Bill Hoyt’s Resignation from the Planning Commission-Ken Burns submitted a document commenting on the subject of Bill Hoyt’s formal resignation from the Planning Commission. Ken Burns requested that the document be read aloud at the Town Board Meeting, for the record.  In the interest of the audio and internet performance, Karen Slininger agreed to read the document aloud. 
A mutually respectful interchange occurred between Mary Lundell and Ken Burns regarding the content of the document.  

Ken Burns encouraged Jenelle Sternitsky to speak at the October Town Board meeting, during the public to speak portion of the meeting.  Vice Chair, Karen Slininger, indicated that comments regarding the current discussion would be reserved for the October Town Board meeting.    
Ordinance Review:

Housekeeping for the Ordinance in Zoning Requests Procedures-Section 15
Loose Examples were reviewed:
1. Roof Mount Solar Systems-Do applicants need to attend meetings?  Discussion ensued; attending meetings seemed to be favored.
2. Administrative Fees seemed to be used interchangeably with Application Fees; some discussion ensued; a Word count could be used.  
3. Full Legal Descriptions are requested for Zoning Certificates; some discussion ensued. Goodhue County does not require this for Building Permit applications.
4. Goodhue County Recording for Zoning Certificates; some discussion ensued.  Goodhue County does not require this for Building Permits.  
5. Consultants; the word implies expense. Perhaps a different word could be used: advisors, research, inquiry, etc.
6. Section 14 E. Required Submittal Information was reviewed and discussed; further review was recommended.  
Upcoming Meetings: 

1. Township Tuesday Conference Calls-1st and 3rd Tuesdays-

2. 4-Square Clerks and Treasurer’s Trainings-September 18th, 2023 in Rochester; Cheryle reported that she did attend and found the training to be helpful and encouraging.  It was recommended that townships spend down the ARPA funds and finish with the reporting; payroll and CTAS was discussed.  
Elections were noted, potentially, four elections in the calendar year: March Township Elections, Presidential Primary, State Primary, and General with the Presidential.  

Reports of Meetings/Trainings Attended:

MAT Conferences via Zoom on 1st and 3rd Tuesdays- 
Ken reported briefly on the LRIP Webinar that he had viewed.  Ken stated that Jess Greenwood is the County Public Works person for Stanton Township support.  The process appears to be more complicated than expected. 
The state application process from 2021 can be used with updates.  The federal process seems to be very complicated.  
Ken reported that he had attended a Park Board meeting mostly regarding the Pavilion finish in Spring.  The trail, leading to the cliffs, was briefly discussed as a potentially undesirable feature for the Northern Star Council property owners.  
Mail:   Karen Slininger made a motion to review the mail.  Bob Benson seconded the motion. The motion passed 3/0.  

Claims:  Karen Slininger made a motion to pay claims.  Bob Benson seconded the motion.  The motion passed 3/0.  
Adjourn:   Karen Slininger made a motion to adjourn.   Bob Benson seconded the motion.  The motion passed 3\0.  The meeting adjourned at 9:12pm.

Respectfully submitted_______________________

Cheryle A. Peters, Clerk Stanton Township

_________________________

Ken Burns, Chair, Stanton Township Board of Supervisors
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